February 27, 2024

Meeting of the Clayton County Board of Supervisors at 600 Gunder Road NE, Elkader, lowa.
Present: Ray Peterson and Doug Reimer

Absent: Steve Doeppke

Guests: Zach Herrmann, Jeff Fangmann, Donna Lawlor, Sarah Moser, Casey Stickfort, Shirley
Christianson, Mark Bethel, Tim Ahlers, Brooke Kensinger, and Jennifer Garms.

Reimer moved, Peterson seconded to approve the minutes of the February 20, 2024 and February 22,
2024 meetings. Ayes: Peterson, Reimer. Motion carried.

Reimer moved, Peterson seconded to approve the claims as presented totaling $316,067.70. Ayes:
Peterson, Reimer. Motion carried.

The Board worked on the FY2025 County Budget.

The Board discussed the possibility of disposing of county-owned property known as parcel number 01-
33-377-001.

The Board discussed the FY2025 Budget for the Medical Examiner as well as having the position be
considered an employee of the county and the effects this would have on insurance and the costs that
would be associated with the position and death investigators under them (hour or case, mileage).

Reimer moved, Peterson seconded to authorize the chair to sign a letter of support for Clayton County’s
application for Surface Transportation Block Grant (STBG) funds for Garber Road asphalt resurfacing
from the Turkey River Bridge to the Miners Creek Bridge. Ayes: Peterson, Reimer. Motion carried.

Reimer moved, Peterson seconded to authorize the chair to sign a letter of support for the City of
McGregor’s application for Surface Transportation Block Grant (STBG) funds for B Street reconstruction
with replacement of sanitary sewer, water mains, and concrete street surfacing. Ayes: Peterson, Reimer.
Motion carried.

The Board discussed the potential repairs to a motorgrader.

Shirley Christianson provided a departmental update and reviewed the FY2025 budget with the Board for
Scenic Acres.

The Board attended the countywide safety committee meeting.

/sl Ray Peterson, Board of Supervisors Chair
Attest: Jennifer Garms, Clayton County Auditor





